Tecumseh Woods Swim Club

Board of Trustees Meeting

7:00pm March 4, 2014

Westminster Presbyterian Church

Board Members: 

Present: Ronnie Fitzpatrick, Alan Lange, Paula Schmeising, Kelly Meckstroth, Dawn Widney, Curt South and Kazy Hinds 

Quorum Present: Yes 

- Meeting called to order by Paula at 7:05pm 

- Motion to accept minutes by Paula, all in favor 

Reports: 

1. President – Recently city needed to come out to TW to fix power lines after a tree knocked them down. The city requested that they be allowed to place a lock on pad to assist in future needs. Paula motioned to allow city access, Dawn 2nd motion. All in favor 

2. Treasurer – 

No additional information to report from prior meeting. 

3. Membership – 

Currently (7) annuals have converted to life members this year compared to only (3) prior year. 

4. Swim Team – 

No information to report. Dawn will coordinate invite to Lisa and Jennifer for annual meeting and request brief update for members that can be presented. In addition, Paula will notify swim team that moving forward they will be responsible for cost of lifeguards during meets. 

Old Business: 

New Business: 

1. TW will be donating (6) – one day pool passes for Edison State Community College Fundraiser that will be held on March 21st. 

2. Capital Improvements – Alan will follow up with Paula regarding quotes for a sweeper/vacuum for pool to assess potential of purchase (average cost expected to be between 2000-5000).  Board will want to coordinate painting outlier buildings, however, several boards need replaced that have been damaged over the years. Kelly will coordinate with Sheila the status of moving out gait from baby pool to allow for additional toddler space. Materials were donated last year but project was never completed. Additional capital improvements reviewed by board with recommendation to allocate 1500 for windows/doors and 1500 for chairs. Alan proposed to budget the 1500 for windows/doors and 1500 for chairs, Paula 2nd motion. All in favor. 

3. Pool manager and lifeguards – at this time only one application has been received by board for position. The position has only been advertised to TW members. Recommendation made to extend advertising efforts with deadline for pool manager March 17th. Email blast will be sent to members regarding accepting applications for lifeguards with deadline April 15th. 

4. Nominating Committee Update – concern noted that list provided by committee for recommendation consisted of (2) members who are not life. Paula will follow up with committee regarding concern. 

5. Dane Widney and Matt Cox have agreed to be the Inspectors of the Election at annual meeting. 

6. Membership committee met on March 1st to discuss ideas and/or suggestions to improve membership. Agenda along with detail passed and reviewed by board. Additional ideas presented by board were to consider eliminating early pay option or opt for work for pay which would need to be done a year in advance for tracking. This idea would hopefully encourage members to take active approach in volunteering time to maintain pool. Committee will continue to brainstorm ideas and coordinate with Dawn for upcoming events. 

Next Meeting – March 23, 2014 at 6:00pm Westminster Church. 

Paula motioned to adjourn, Kelly second – all in favor.
